
DISTRICT COURT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS 
CLERK’S OFFICE 

Glenda L. Lake, Esquire www.vid.uscourts.gov 
Clerk of Court 

NOTICE OF THE NEXT FEDERAL COURT INTERPRETER 
CERTIFICATION EXAM FOR SPANISH INTERPRETERS  

April 23, 2025 

The Federal Court Interpreter Certification Examination, often referred to as the 
FCICE, is administered in two phases, written and oral examination. To become 
federally certified, one must pass both the written and the oral examination. The written 
phase of the examination will be administered May 5-19, 2025. Registration is 
currently occurring through May 2, 2025, or until a maximum of 400 candidates 
have registered.   

Please note that you must pass the written exam to qualify for the oral 
exam. Eligibility to sit for the oral exam is dependent on successfully passing the 
written exam.  

The oral phase will be administered August 4-18, 2025. Registration will be from 
June 23, 2025 to August 1, 2025, or until a maximum of 400 candidates 
have registered. 

To register please click here. 

For more information, please contact: 
Glenda L. Lake, Esquire 

Clerk of Court 
District Court of the Virgin Islands 
5500 Veteran’s Drive, Suite 310 

Charlotte Amalie, U.S. Virgin Islands 00802 
Phone: (340) 774-0640 

    Fax:  (340) 775-8075 
Email: glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov 

http://www.vid.uscourts.gov/
https://www.prometric.com/exams/aousc
mailto:glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov



